 



From: Rehman,Barbara M - TSPP-TPP-2 
Sent: Friday, February 29, 2008 4:23 PM
To: naesbmail@naesb.org
Cc: Berwager,Syd - GR-7; Anderson,Brenda S - PTF-5; Halpin,Francis J - PGST-5; Dalton,Mary Ann - TSPP-TPP-2; Nulph,Abbey J - TSPP-TPP-2; Millar,Susan B - TSR-DITT1; Kelley,Rod - GR-7
Subject: Ratification Ballot on WEQ-002, 003, and 013
Importance: High
Please provide the following comment with my previously submitted ratification ballot: 

While I voted in favor of the recommendation for WEQ 2007 Annual Plan Item 2(ii) (Order 890 work plan group 1 – conditional firm, annotations for ATC, Load Forecast and Actual Load, Re-Bid of Partial Service and Preconfirmation Priority), I am submitting this comment to communicate BPA's concern that the recommendation does not go far enough to satisfy a FERC clarification in Order 890-A.  In that Order, FERC stated, in paragraph 51, that “to the extent MidAmerican or its customers find it beneficial also to post AFC, MidAmerican is free to post both ATC and AFC values.”   
The OASIS documents out for ratification should be updated as soon as possible to reflect this new Order 890-A information that transmission providers may post AFC values in addition to ATC.  BPA believes that “AFC” and “TFC” should be added to the list of valid values for the data element SYSTEM_ATTRIBUTE in the WEQ-003 Data Dictionary and WEQ-002 and WEQ-013 should be modified accordingly to allow AFC and TFC to be posted through the systemdata template.   In addition, “FLOWGATE” should also be added to the list of valid values for SYSTEM_ELEMENT_TYPE in the WEQ-003 Data Dictionary and WEQ-002 and WEQ-013 should be modified accordingly.  These changes would allow the posting of both AFC and the converted ATC values for flowgates and will be beneficial for transmission customers who desire to have AFC and TFC values available in a queriable format.
BPA will be submitting a formal request that these changes be made in the NAESB business practices. 
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